
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING OF
TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS

October 11, 2018 

Those present at the meeting included

Directors:
Lucas Avila


Triangle T Ranch


Mark Hutson


Triangle T Ranch

Dirk Vlot


Vlot Family Farms
Cole Vlot


Vlot Family Farms
Emmanuel Benjamin

Triangle T Ranch
Others:
Sarah Woolf


Water Wise


Chase Hurley


Water & Land Solutions (by phone)


Stephanie Anagnoson
Madera County



Samantha Lopes

FMS



Luis Hinojosa


Triangle T Ranch



Phil Janzen


Agriland Farming



Scott Maxwell


Agriland Farming



Julia Berry


Clayton WD

Roll Call: President Hutson called the meeting to order at 1:15 pm and asked for self-introductions.

Public Comment: Agriland Farming mentioned that they farm next door to the bypass and Triangle T Water District and would like to start participating in the meetings.
Board to Review and Consider Approval of the September 13, 2018 Meeting Minutes
Upon a motion by Director Avila and seconded by Director Benjamin, the September 13, 2018 meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Budget
The Board reviewed the bills and Budget. Chase Hurley explained the expenses and water use through the end of September. Director Avila made a motion to accept the Budget Report and pay the bills and Director Dirk Vlot seconded.  The motion was approved.
Water Operations

Chase Hurley updated the board that over 5,000 AF has been delivered into the district to date this year.  The option to purchase additional 950 AF from BB Limited was discussed.  The Board discussed the ability to use all water in the necessary time frames.  After further discussion it was moved by Director Avila to sign the purchase agreement with BB Limited for 950 AF at $281/AF with the understanding that every effort will be made to use all water purchased this water year and the BB Limited water will be paid for from the 2019 Budget year.  Director Dirk Vlot seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
Voluntary Assessment

The Board discussed the anticipated shortfall in the 2018 Budget.  The OES Grant funds collected by Triangle T Water District members for the 2018 budget, will not be expended until 2019.  A motion was made to utilize the 2018 OES Grant Funds collected to cover the shortfall along with an additional voluntary assessment up to $10/AC to cover the balance needed.  The motion was made by Director Avila and seconded by Director Dirk Vlot.  The motion passed unanimously.

OES Grant Update & Appropriative Water Right
Sarah Woolf gave an update on the Cal OES Grant.  The letter awarding the grant is anticipated any day.  
Provost & Pritchard submitted a new task order for approval to encompass the addition of the Clayton Water District diversions on the AWR.  The Board discussed the need to control costs and asked that Provost & Pritchard rework the task order to reflect the amounts outlined in the MOU’s with landowners participating.  Sarah will bring the task order back with the changes at the November Board Meeting.
Annexation Policy

Chase Hurley discussed the Draft Annexation Policy.  The Board will review the policy and it will be brought back for approval pending any changes at the November Board Meeting.  Additionally, it was recommended by the board that the Annexation Policy along with the Provisions of the Subsidence Agreement be shared with adjacent landowners interested in being annexed into Triangle T Water District.  
Red Top Landowners Meeting
Sarah Woolf reminded everyone that there will be a Red Top Landowner meeting on Friday October 19, 2018 at 9AM the Madera County Farm Bureau to discuss the “Gaming” activity for water credit trading.  
Clayton Water District Update

Julia Berry provided an update on the Annexation in Clayton Water District.  They will be annexing over 10,000 acres in both Madera and Merced Counties.  End of December is the anticipated completion date for the annexation.
Columbia Canal Company Connection

Director Avila reported that the landowners and engineers are working on costs and design for the pipeline.
WEXUS

Samantha Lopes provided a demonstration of the WEXUS well monitoring program Triangle T Ranch is using.  The tool is helping to track the costs of well pumping and help schedule the most cost effective times to pump.  There are more layers and details that can be added on to the service and Triangle T Ranch will continue to update the board as to the benefit of the program.  If it is cost effective, it could be a method of measuring groundwater use in the Triangle T Water District without the expensive costs of metering every well.  The item was for informational purposes for the Board.

Other Business
There was no other business discussed. 
Closed Session

There was no closed session.
Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 2:55 pm.

___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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